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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







September 12, 2018





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
September 12, 2018.  President John Grezaffi asked for a moment of silence in recognition of the death of both Roland Breaux and Glenn Angelle, who both died this past month.  They will be sorely missed by all who knew them.  He then called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Absent: 

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Alex Ramaris


CPRA

The Breaux Family

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist

Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * 
President Grezaffi asked that an item be added to the agenda to discuss a request for Right of Entry at Point Pleasant Seepage Project.   Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche to add the item.  The following roll call vote was recorded:

Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Grezaffi, Harvey, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux, Matherne, Meche and Rockforte
Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Gordon and Hebert
                                                                    * * * * 
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, the meeting continued.
                                                                    * * * * 
After review, Commissioner Spencer Harvey moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the August 1, 2018 meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, clarified an item from the minutes relative to the request for an extension of time for a well being drilled in the basin.  He said the 6-month extension was given, but the new extension states that if an additional extension is requested, we will increase the rate from 25% to 28% to be paid to the levee district.  
                                                                    * * * * 
The following sympathy resolution for Mr. Roland Breaux was read and presented to his family on behalf of the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District.  

RESOLUTION
Moved by Commissioner Earl Matherne and seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and Unanimously Carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District lost a

valuable friend with the death of Roland Breaux on July 4, 2018, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Breaux worked for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from

September 19, 1988 through January 3, 2012, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Breaux will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Breaux and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this

Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and

further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Breaux Family so that they may

know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Breaux and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:

Yeas:
Commissioners Glenn Angelle, Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi,


Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux, and Earl Matherne

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:   Commissioners Spencer Harvey, Daniel Hebert, Jody Meche,

                        and Nickie Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

* * * * *

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, August 1,

2018.
        /s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tyson advised the Commissioners of the following items relative to the Corps of Engineers:

1) The Annual MR&T Levee Inspection is scheduled to be held October 23-25, 2018. 

2) Mr. Tyson recommended approval of a Right of Entry request to perform annual maintenance dredging in connection with Three Rivers, Old River Lock Forebay, Baton Rouge Harbor and Port Allen Lock Forebay.  Commissioner Earle Matherne so moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the request.  
3) Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve a Right of Entry request for the Point Pleasant
Seepage Project.

                                                                    * * * * 
A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held on Wednesday, August 29, 2018 at 4:00 pm at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Harry Marionneaux, Chairman
Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman

Earl Matherne, Member
Moise LeBlanc, Member 

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chair
John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chair

Absent:

Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

Also Present: 
Commissioner Spencer Harvey

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

1) Discuss FEMA, Public Assistance Match Program - Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee that he received notification from FEMA that in reference to the Ascension Parish flood in July of 2016, we will now receive 100% for an additional reimbursement of $29,912.64.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl 

Matherne and unanimously carried to approve a resolution to authorize us to proceed.  

2) Discuss right of entry requests from the USACE for revetment repairs  - Mr. Tyson advised the committee that he would propose approval of two right of entry requests from the U.S. Corps of Engineers for revetment repairs.  He said one is on the Mississippi River and the other on the Atchafalaya River.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve both requests from the Corps of Engineers.  

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Harry Marionneaux, Chairman


/s/Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman

/s/Earl Matherne, Member 



/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member
/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux reviewed highlights of the Executive Committee meeting of August 29, 2018.   Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl

Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the Executive Committee minutes as presented.

                                                                    * * * * 
A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:15 p.m., Wednesday, August 29, 2018 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi asked for a moment of silence in memory of Commissioner Glenn Angelle, who passed away recently.  President Grezaffi advised the committee that he has appointed Commissioner Spencer Harvey to take his place on the committee.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member

Spencer Harvey, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Absent:

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Also Present:

Commissioner Karen Jewell

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

1. Discuss the purchase of new equipment

a) Amend the budget for the purchase of new equipment

Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee members that he would ask that the committee recommend purchasing seven tractors, seven clippers and two Dodge 
trucks.  Mr. Tyson indicated the budget should be adjusted to change the equipment line item as amended.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve recommending to the board that we purchase seven tractors, seven clippers and two Dodge trucks and amend the budget accordingly.  

2)
Discuss the sale of old equipment


Mr. Tyson suggested we sell the old equipment by sealed quotes to be opened 


October 30th.  Whatever does not sell at this sale would be run again at our next sale in 


the spring.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Harry Marionneaux and 


unanimously carried to approve Mr. Tyson’s recommendation for handling the sale of old 


equipment.


There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Spencer Harvey, Member
/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Moise LeBlanc advised the board that the committee discussed the purchase of seven tractors, seven clippers and two trucks, which would be purchased via state contract.  Mr. Will Tyson pointed out that a sealed bid sale will be held on October 30th to sell used equipment.  Commissioner Bill Flynn said in reviewing the list of used equipment to be sold, it looks like we are asking $20,000 as the lowest bid accepted for the excavator.  Since this item was on the bid list last year at $15,000 and it did not sell, he suggested we leave the low bid accepted as $15,000.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to make that change to the used equipment sheet.  Commissioner Nickie Rockforte moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as amended of the Equipment Committee of August 29, 2018.  

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi recognized Alex Ramaris of CPRA and thanked him for coming.  He agreed to send Mr. Ramaris details on the upcoming MR&T Levee Inspection Schedule.

                                                                    * * * * 
 Mr. Nicholas Rockforte brought the board up-to-date on two legal issues:

1) As explained earlier, the Interstate Exploration, LLC request for a six-month extension to their lease due to high and low water was approved and signed.  The extension includes a provision to increase the terms if another six-month extension is requested.

2) He advised the board that the final hearing was held on the West Baton Rouge bike path.  The court ruled that West Baton Rouge Parish is now able to go forward with the project, but the landowners still have the right to appeal.  We had requested an Attorney General Opinion on this matter six months ago, but the Attorney General said they would not respond while litigation is pending.  Mr. Rockforte advised them the judgement on this matter has been filed.  However, the Attorney General’s office said they would not respond unless a non-appealable judgement is received.  Mr. Rockforte said he will discuss the development of a bike path policy at the next Executive Committee meeting.  He would like to propose we receive a full list of landowners, and that all landowners be advised of their right for compensation.


RESOLUTION

Moved by Commissioner Jody Meche, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell
and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District will enter into an agreement with the

State of Louisiana Division of Administration Office of Community Development Disaster

Recovery Unit; and
WHEREAS, the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District desires to appoint its’ President as the designated officer with appointing authority to sign the agreement; and
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, does hereby designate its President, John Grezaffi, as its appointing authority with the authority to sign

documents for reimbursement for repair of damages under the Stafford Act Public

Assistance Grant Program.
Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:
Commissioners Bill Flynn, John Grezaffi, Spencer Harvey, Karen Jewell,

 
Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux, Earl Matherne, Jody Meche, and


Nickie Rockforte
Nays:
None
Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Kenneth Gordon and Daniel Hebert

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, September 12,

2018.
/s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

Moved by Commissioner Jody Meche, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell.

The following roll call vote was recorded:

Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Grezaffi, Harvey, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux, Matherne, Meche and Rockforte

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Gordon and Hebert

RESOLUTION 

Moved by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District learned

with deepest regret and sincere sorrow of the death of Mr. Glenn Angelle on August 13,

2018, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Angelle was an active and respected member of the Board of 

Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from August 26, 2009 until 

August 13, 2018, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Angelle will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Glenn Angelle, and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Angelle Family, so that they may know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Angelle and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:


Yeas:   Commissioners Bill Flynn, John Grezaffi, Spencer Harvey, Karen Jewell, 
Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux, Earl Matherne, Jody Meche, and Nickie Rockforte

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:      Commissioners Kenneth Gordon and Daniel Hebert

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, September 12, 2018.






/s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

The following roll call vote was recorded:

Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Grezaffi, Harvey, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux, Matherne, Meche and Rockforte

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Gordon and Hebert

                                                                    * * * *
The Commissioners were advised that the dates for the Annual Conference in New Orleans are December 5-6, 2018. 

                                                                    * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody

Meche and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

